
Project Update: December 2003 
 
I have only been able to make three long trips this year due to the problems in Madidi late 

this year. The unrest in La Paz and the long term road blocks kept me in the city for two 

months without being able to leave, and then I was unable to return to Madidi due to unrest 

in the Apolo region (WCS have not allowed any staff to return there this year). Because of 

this I have lost valuable time and this prompted me to visit the Carrasco National Park to 

substantiate rumours of a black woolly monkey there. 


